
            
 
 
 
 
 
 
August 8, 2014 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Secretary 
 
RE: In the Matter of the Application of Rocky Mountain Power for Authority to Increase its 

Retail Electric Utility Service Rates in Utah and for Approval of its Proposed Electric 
Service Schedules and Electric Service Regulations – Docket No. 13-035-184 

Dear Mr. Widerburg: 

Rocky Mountain Power (“Company”) hereby submits for filing its Post-Hearing Brief on Net 
Metering Facilities Charge (“NMFC”) in Docket No. 13-035-184 (“Docket”).  An original and 
ten (10) copies of this filing will be provided via hand delivery.  The Company will also provide 
electronic versions of this filing to psc@utah.gov.  

In addition, the Company hereby responds to Sierra Club’s petition (“Petition”) filed on 
August 6, 2014 in the Docket that included names and other contact information of people 
allegedly opposing the Company’s NMFC.  Sierra Club is an intervenor who was represented by 
counsel who is well aware of the procedural schedule in this case.  Sierra Club’s Petition is 
inappropriate and woefully late. There is no time for the Company to verify the accuracy of the 
information contained within the Petition.  It is also worth noting that there are several duplicate 
names within the Petition.  At the very least, Sierra Club could have submitted the actual 
signatures.  In addition, nearly all of the “signatures” in the Petition pre-date the NMFC hearing, 
held on July 28-29, 2014.  As such, Sierra Club could have submitted the Petition before the 
hearing was held.     

Perhaps Sierra Club is not used to practicing in jurisdictions where rules and procedure matter 
and are followed.  At hearing, the Commission mentioned that it took the rules under which it 
operates very seriously.  Accordingly, the Company urges the Commission to give the Petition 
no weight given the inappropriateness and untimeliness of the filing.    

The Company respectfully requests that all formal correspondence and requests for additional 
information regarding this filing be addressed to the following: 

 

Yvonne R. Hogle 
Senior Counsel 
201 S. Main Street, Suite 2300 
Salt Lake City, UT  84111 
801-220-4050 Office 
801-220-3299 Fax 
yvonne.hogle@pacificorp.com 
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By E-mail (preferred):  
 
 
By regular mail: 

datarequest@pacificorp.com  
dave.taylor@pacificorp.com  
 
Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 

 
Informal inquiries may be directed to Dave Taylor at (801) 220-2923. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Yvonne R. Hogle 
Senior Counsel  
 
Enclosures 
Cc: Service List (w/ enclosures) 
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